
 

 

JOINT BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday December 26, 2017 Chaminade High School, West Hills CA 

Revised December 27, 2017 
 

Those in attendance were:  Anthony Brosamle, Brad Vanderhoof, Faye Barta, Tom Booth, Dan Brin, Glenn Jennings, Heidi Manning, 

Olivia Naturman, Steve Randall, Reeyan Raynes (arrived 6:40 PM), and Joan Trent. 

Committee Co-Chair Brad Vanderhoof called the meeting to order at 6:36 PM. A quorum was established. 

The October and November meeting minutes were approved. 

Numbers refer to agenda items: 

3. Chair Comment:  The time was ceded to Steve Randall to report on the condition of committee member Myrl Schreibman, 

who suffered an injury. The entire committee wishes Myrl a speedy recovery. 

4. Public Comment:  Reeyan reported on vandalism at Mae Boyar Park and the subsequent discussion on the Crimebuster’s 

Facebook page. He suggested asking the DWP to install outdoor lighting, and reported lighting for the basketball courts was 

removed about ten years ago at the request of neighbors. He also stated a request could be made to have the LAPD add the 

park to the route for the basic car. 

5. December Cleanup Event:  Anthony praised participants for doing a fantastic job despite there being a very low turnout. Brad 

mentioned the extra efforts of Olivia, who rented a truck for the event. 

6. January and February Community Cleanup Events:  Heidi suggested the east side of Valley Circle from Roscoe to Lazy J 

Park. Reeyan suggested the north side of Roscoe east of Sale. Faye suggested the area around Platt and Highlander. Tom 

suggested Woodlake from Cohauset to Ingomar. By consensus the group selected Platt and Highlander on January 20 th, and 

Woodlake on February 17th for the first two cleanup events of 2018. Faye will notify the Highlander / Pomelo Neighborhood 

Watch group and ask for volunteers. 

7. Budget:  In a roundtable discussion; Faye expressed the need for more straw brooms, Joan suggested racks or file cabinets to 

organize the shed, Olivia suggested funding a dog park, pet waste stations, and median removal, Tom suggested tree cap 

removal, Anthony mentioned artwork for traffic signal cabinets. A decision was made to send the funding request approved 

in November to the Budget Committee in January. Committee members will present their ideas with supporting material at 

the January committee meeting. 

8. R.O.W. Letters:  Heidi asked that 8304 Amond Lane be added to the agenda for January. Anthony and Brad will follow up to 

make sure the previously approved letter is delivered. Tom explained the situation at 23162 Lauren Lane. Anthony described 

the situation at 7508 Bobbyboyar Avenue. Anthony made a motion to approve delivering R.O.W. letters to both houses. Dan 

seconded. 

The motion to approve R.O.W. letters passed unanimously. The co-chairs will prepare the letters. 

 

Committee Co-Chair Brad Vanderhoof adjourned the meeting at 7:30 PM. 

The next cleanup event is scheduled for Saturday, January 20, 2018 from 8:30 to 11:30 AM. Meeting place is the corner of Platt and 

Highland. 

The next meeting of this committee will be held:  Tuesday, January 23, 2018 at 6:30 PM, Chaminade High School Condon Center, 

second floor conference room.     


